Kuskokwim village officials begin study of borough possibility

By GEORGE CANNELOS
AV CP Land Use Consultant

(

The

wnail

Association
Presidents

of Village
Regional

Government  Study  Steering
Commuttee met in Toksook Bay
April 14-15 to continue looking
at the feasibility of forming a
borough government in the

AVCP region. The Toksook Bay
meeting was the fourth in a
continuing series of work ses-

sions and public meetings
throughout the lower Kusko-
kwim region.

The study is being conducted
by AVCP through a legislative
appropriation to the University
of Alaska. Acting AVCP Presi-
dent, Harold Napoleon, sid
the purpose of the study is to
determine objectively whether a
borough government is financial-
ly feasible and politically impor-
tant to the region's 16,000 peo-
ple. Napoleon is quick to empha-
size this is not a first step to bo-
rough incorporation, but rather
a fact-finding effort to see if a
borough is desirable. Although
funded through 1982, the steer-
ing committee intends to com-
plete its reports by August in

time to hold extensive village
meetings this fall.

The study was requested by
resolution following an AVCP
convention in anuk in
March 1980. Village council pre-
sidents expressed concern over
proposed offshore oil and gas
leasing activities, and the fact
that no locally controlled gov-
ernment is in place to help guide
proposed development. The re-
solution also noted the possi-
bility of legislative actions which
could force borough organiza-
tion throughout the unorganized
borough. AVCP leaders request-
ted immediate legislative funding
in order to locally determine
regional government choices be-

fore something is imposed from -

outside sources.

Darbyshire & “Associates has
been hired to assist in develop-
ing the technical reports needed
to complete the study. These re-
ports will address such issues as:

~ Does the region meet state
incorporation standards? (That
is, can the region become a
borough if it wanted to?)

~What choices of borough
government are permitted under
state law; what powers and ser-
vices would be provided?

~How would a. borough en-
able the region to better deal
with important economic and

development issues”

~How could a borough influ-
ence subsistence and land use ac-
tivities throughout the region,
particularly on federal and state
lands;

~What are the likely costs of
setting up and operating a- re-
gion-wide borough?

~What are the effects on edu-
cation and the REAA's?

-What happens to powers and
responsibilities of first and se-
cond class cities?

~Where are the revenues
which would support a borough?

~What are the potential tax
burdens on individuals busines-
ses, and landowners?

~What are the steps to bo-
rough information?

~If a borough is not financial-
ly feasible, what steps could the
region take to amend state laws,
or otherwise support regional
government?

Steering Committee members
are Chairman Eugene Peltola,
Bethel; Vice-Chairman Glen
Fredricks, KNA; Secretary-Trea-
surer Martin B. Moor, Emmo-
nak; Phillip Guy, Kwethluk;
John Guinn, Bethel; Lyman
Hoffman, Bethel; Isaac Hawk,
Eek; Henry Evon, Kwigillingok ;
Paul John, Toksook Bay; Peter
Boyscout, Chevak; and Moses
Paukan, St. Mary's.



